The Honorable XXX

Dear Senator (Representative):

On behalf of ______________ (your agency), the Pennsylvania Public Transportation Association, and the transit agencies across the state, we want to thank you for your support of mass transit during the state’s budget negotiations and the passage of House Bill 1590 of 2007.

The passage of long-term, dedicated and predictable funding for Pennsylvania’s transit agencies was critical.  Transit services are crucial to our economic development, returning an estimated $6 for every $1 invested, and transit reduces both traffic congestion and air pollution.  The benefits of a sound transit system range far beyond those who use the services.

With passage of HB 1590, our transit systems are able to avoid pending service cuts and to plan for the future.  

The Act provides transit agency performance standards that include reimbursement based on number of passengers, vehicle miles and vehicle hours as well as factors such as operating costs per passenger and mile.  This will help reassure you and your constituents that these funds are being spent efficiently.

With your support, for the first time transit has a dedicated fund, the new Public Transportation Trust Fund, and funding has been completely restructured with identified funding for capital, operating, asset improvement and Programs of Statewide Significance, such as those for persons with disabilities.

Because the new funding is inflation adjusted, we expect to be able to prevent future funding crises, such as we have experienced during the past decade and which jeopardized 100 million of the 400 million annual rides that transit services provide across Pennsylvania each year.

Interest in public transit is on the rise, spurred by rising gasoline prices, improved quality of life, economic opportunities and other factors.  With an adequate funding stream in place, we will be better able to serve those riders and our community’s needs.

Now that the funding crisis is averted, _________________ specifically is hoping to [insert information to localize - investigate new routes, research, restore routes or what other activity might be of interest in the person’s district and the services area] during the coming year. 

We realize that General Assembly members faced many difficult challenges and decisions during the budget debate in your efforts to balance service needs with fiscal responsibility.  Your efforts during those difficult negotiations have helped lead to an historic milestone in public transit funding in Pennsylvania.

Sincerely

Executive Director

